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Minutes 
December 15, 2011 

The Board of Education of the Colton Joint Unified School District met for a Regular Meeting on Thursday, 
December 15, 2011 at 6:00 p.m. in the Board Room at the CJUSD Student Services Center, 851 So. Mt. Vernon 
Avenue, Colton, California. 

Trustees  Present 
Mr. 
Mr. 
Mrs. 
Mr. 
Mr. 
Mrs. 
Mr. 

Robert D. Armenta Jr., President 
Roger Kowalski, Vice President 
Patt Haro, Clerk 
Randall Ceniceros 
Frank A. Ibarra 
Laura Morales 
Pilar Tabera  

 
 
 
(absent) 
(absent) 

Staff  Members  Present (*excused) 
Mr. 
Mr. 
Mrs. 
Mr. 
Mrs. 
Mr. 
Mr. 

Jerry Almendarez 
Jaime R. Ayala 
Ingrid Munsterman 
Mike Snellings 
Bertha Arreguín 
Todd Beal 
Brian Butler * 

Mrs. 
Mrs. 
Ms. 
Ms. 
Ms. 
Mr. 
Mr.  

Jennifer Jaime
Janet Nickell 
Katie Orloff 
Jennifer Rodriguez 
Sosan Schaller 
Darryl Taylor 
Robert Verdi * 

Strategic Plan -- Mission Statement 

The Mission of the Colton Joint Unified School District, a team of caring employees dedicated to the education of children, is to ensure each 
student learns the academic knowledge and skills necessary to thrive in college or in the workforce and be responsible, productive citizens by 
providing engaging, challenging, and enriching opportunities and specialized programs in a safe environment in partnership with students, families 
and our diverse communities 

1.0 OPENING Call to Order/Renewal of the Pledge of Allegiance
Board Vice President Armenta called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. ACE President Karen Houck led in the 
renewal of the Pledge of Allegiance.   

2.0 SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS ~None~

3.0 SCHOOL SHOWCASE ~None~

4.0 ADMINISTRATIVE PRESENTATIONS ~None~
4.1 Budget Update -  

Assistant Superintendent Ayala, Business Services Division spoke briefly on the impact of the settlement with 
the Association of Colton Educators and thanked their member for voting to ratify their contract.  Mr. Ayala 
also commented on the possibility of mid-year cuts and the affect it will have on the District’s multi-year 
projections.  In closing, he provided an update on the status of the TRAN and announced he will share the 
details of the Governor’s Budget Workshop at the January 19th board meeting.

5.0 PUBLIC HEARING  ~ None






